[image: image1.jpg]BAY PLANNING COALITION





November 8, 2006

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

	Mr. Bruce H. Wolfe, Executive Officer

S. F. Bay Regional Water Quality Control Board

1515 Clay Street, Suite 1400

Oakland, CA 94612
	


Re:
Draft Municipal Regional Permit for Phase I MS4s and Unresolved Issues List
Dear Bruce:

BPC represents a broad spectrum of the public and private sector providing goods and services to the population throughout the Bay Delta Region.  We have been tracking the activities on the stormwater permitting issues and want to provide some general comments on the working draft Municipal Regional Permit for Phase I MS4s ("draft Permit" or "MRP") and on the list of unresolved permit issues produced by Board staff.  

Firstly, because this is such a technical and very detailed subject, we wish to support the excellent examination of these issues by the Bay Area Stormwater Management Agencies (BASMAA) and also the Homebuilders Association of Northern California.  We endorse their comments submitted to date (November 7 and 8, 2006 letters). 

We want you to know that we intend to fully participate in the development of this important permitting strategy and support the Board’s outreach to the public. We have been involved in and experienced the progression of the stormwater regulations since the mid- 1980’s.  We believe that the program is progressing as practically and feasibly as is necessary and frankly do not see the need for more stringent regulations until the most recent requirements are given a chance to work.

We are very interested and supportive of more regional solutions to stormwater control and pollutant prevention and want to work with the Board and staff to develop practicable storm water programs, based on sound science, that result in improved water quality throughout the region.   One of our thoughts is that the expansion of the scope and funding of regional treatment programs may be the solution, rather than ratcheting down on local government who then subsequently must ratchet down on small size building projects.  I am considering that our LTMS for Dredged Material Disposal program might provide a template for considering regional stormwater treatment options just as the LTMS considered regional disposal options, construction and commensurate funding.  I am interested in exploring some ideas with you further.

Sincerely yours,

Ellen Joslin Johnck

Executive Director
